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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Jennifer Pounds, Southeast Regional Director


Date:

July 22, 2015


Subject:
2015 Yearly Report
The Southeast Region has been very active this year.  NADE President, Jeff Price, challenged all Regional Directors at the New Board Meeting in Springfield, Illinois, to increase the regions membership by 30% by year-end.   The Southeast Region far surpassed this challenge by increasing our membership by 52.4%.   The Southeast was able to do this despite losing 2 chapters during the year.  Chapter 20 and 67(Kentucky chapters) have decided to go inactive.  Chapter 67 sent all the funds they had in their account to the NADE treasurer.  It was decided at mid-year that these funds would be held for them in the NADE account and given back if ever this chapter decided to become active again.   The total of the check was $1,126.43  .     
Chapters have been very active in community service projects this year in the Southeast Region.  Food drives, Women’s Shelters, Soup Kitchens and rescue missions were some of the charities the Southeast members donated to over the course of the year.   One chapter also kept their charitable donations “In house” as two employees at their DDS were facing challenges.  One employee’s child was very sick and then another was battling cancer.  This Chapter started a Change for Change event where each Friday between March 2015 and April 2015 they collected change.   They were able to raise through this event $878.   For the entire year, this chapter raised over $3200.00 to split between these two families.  Unfortunately, Ms. Kendrick lost her battle with cancer just recently.  The compassion in the Southeast is overwhelming, as demonstrated through community service projects such as these as well as making Christmas Angel Tree projects and multiple blood drives. 
Many chapters continue to have fundraisers throughout the year to fund various projects from fellowships to Scholarships.  The Southeast Chapters are very creative in their fundraising events and even share ideas amongst chapters. 

The Southeast Region will be recognizing 5 award winners during our annual Caucus meeting.  They are the following:

Jo Ann Summers, MADE for Staff Person of the Year for Southeast Region

Thomas Gautier, THADE  Regional Service Award

Roberta White, MADE  Jackie Lupoe-Griggs Support Staff Professional Award Winner

Teisha Wallace, AADE Elizabeth Ann Biddy Award

Fred Ferguson, THADE Supervisor of the Year Award

It has been a great honor to serve as the Southeast Regional Director this year.  I am seeking re-election and if elected, look forward to working with the NADE board next year in this capacity.  If not elected, I will provide mentoring to the incoming Southeast Regional Director.  
